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DRAFT -6/14//06
                                                               FINAL – 
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

June 7, 2006
 

	Introduction          1.
	The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:30 p.m. with President Maria E. Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Desert Trail Elementary School Cafeteria, 310 E. Lisa Drive, Chaparral, New Mexico. 

	Roll Call            
	Board Members present were Mr. Charles Gonnell, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes. Mr. Andrew Moralez arrived at 6:40 p.m. 


	Pledge &              2.
Mission Statement       
	The Pledge of Allegiance was led by the Desert Trail bilingual transitional class.  The mission statement was read by Mrs. Huerta.  

	Supt.'s Report       3.
Leos Big Brothers-
& Big Sisters Proposal 

 Schedule of Board
Activities 

 
	Programs, Reports, and Correspondence

A.  Superintendent’s Report –
      Superintendent Haugen introduced Ms. Martinez, Desert Trail principal who introduced 

      Students from the 4th grade who sang the New Mexico salute followed by the Desert   Trail choir who sang and performed several songs led by music teacher Glenna Poet.  

1. Superintendent Haugen introduced Hector Giron from the Anthony Lions Club and sponsor of the Leos Club.  Mr. Giron spoke briefly on what the Leos do as the only active club in New Mexico.  He introduced Amanda Holguin and Mackenzie Tarkington members of the Leos Club.  They introduced Annette Bauman who spoke about trying to set up a Big Brothers-Big Sisters by partnering with the Gadsden Schools.  Mr. Giron offered the assistance of the Leos Club members for this program.  
2. Superintendent Haugen reminded the Board members of the upcoming conferences and workshops, the Governors Retreat on Higher Education June 8 & 9, 2006, School Law Conference June 9th & 10th , Career Clusters June 12 thru 14, 2006 and Special/Workshop on Wednesday, June 14, 2006, with the final school Board Meeting for the school year set for June 22, 2006.
3. Superintendent Haugen introduced the three new principals, Ms. Marti Muela at San Miguel Elementary, Ms. Cissy Andreas at La Union Elementary and Dr. David Garcia at Sunland Park Elementary.  


	Board President’s Report 
	B. Ms. Saénz said that their visit to Chaparral High School was good despite the winds.  One of the persons in charge of the tour told them that they were on target for the construction time.  Ms. Saénz also attended the Mesquite Elementary 6th grade graduation where she told the students to try hard and wear a gap and gown several times more throughout their life.  

	Board                 

Members
	C.  Board Members
   Mrs. Viramontes said that the design of CHS looks good.  She thanked Ms. Martinez and DTE for their performances and their art work on the mural.  Mrs. Viramontes said she would be attending several conferences those being the law conference and the career clusters   conference.
      Mrs. Huerta commented on their dust storm visit of CHS and was impressed with the tour.  She attended the Riverside kinder graduation and the On-Track Pre-K, thanking the early childhood teachers for their hard work.
        Mr. Gonnell said that the two members of the Health Council joined them on the tour of CHS.  He attended the Parent Leadership Luncheon for DTE and thanked Ms. Martinez for their hard work.  Mr. Gonnell also attended the 8th grade CMS graduation.  
        Mr. Moralez arrived at 6:40 p.m. 


	Student Rep.
	D.  Student Representative –  absent 
 

	Personnel Report
	E.   Mr. Haugen informed the Board that the personnel report was included for their information and no action was required.


	Modification        4.  of the Agenda
	Mr. Gonnell motioned to move item Consent item 5E. Physical Plant Report to Action item 7H Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.    



	Consent                5. Agenda
	Mrs. Viramontes moved to approve the consent agenda as modified.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried    


	Open Forum         6.
	Open Forum 
 Ramona Nañez – Had a question regarding the CHS Wastewater Treatment and information on what was happening with the teachers that were not renewed due to Reduction In Force.


	                                 7.
2006-2007 Transportation 

Contract 
	Action Items

A.   Mr. Gonnell made a motion to approve the 2006-2007 Transportation Contract.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	 Bid- Northern Pre-K-La Mesa
	B.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the remodeling bid for the Northern Pre-K at La Mesa Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

 

	LGRF Resolution
	C.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the LGRF Resolution for the drop of at La Mesa.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.


	Legal Notice 

Reg. School Board 

Meetings, 2006-2007
	D.  Mr. Gonnell made a motion to table the Legal Notice for Regular School Board Meetings for FY 2006-2007.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.


	Policy CN Wellness
	E.  Mrs. Huerta made a motion to accept for review Wellness Policy CN.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.


	Policy LFB Parental Involvement 
	F.  Mr. Gonnell made a motion approve the revisions to Policy LFB Parental Involvement.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Minutes from 5/30/06 
Special Workshop
	G.  Mr. Gonnell made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 30, 2006 Special Workshop.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Physical Plant Report 
	H.  Mr. Gonnell had a few questions on monies allocated particularly for the playground equipment for DTE.  Mr. Boyd explained the process that monies allocated by legislature for projects go through before actually being used for any particular project.  He explained that monies for the playground equipment at DTE were allocated back in 05-06, the step they are currently at and that it would be at least another month and a half before the equipment is actually put in.  Mrs. Humphries (a DTE parent) expressed her concerns regarding the length of time taken to get this playground equipment.  Mr. Gonnell made a motion to approve the Physical Plant Report.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	 Bilingual Committee
Recommendation
	Discussion Items 

A.  There was discussion on getting more staff involved in the Bilingual Blue Ribbon Committee to address the needs of our newcomers.  The Dual Language Program is being looked at for Vado Elementary for the upcoming school year.  The need to train teachers before implementing Dual Language was agreed on by all.    

	Regional Showcase
Evenings 
	B.   Superintendent Haugen explained that the Regional Showcase Evenings would showcase schools from each region during one of the four evenings.  The people from that region would be able to see not only their children but all the children from that region, instead of only a few during the Board meetings.  This topic would be reviewed
     once the regular meeting agenda schedule is finalized 

	9.

Closed Session  
	Mr. Moralez motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2  to discuss personnel actions pending litigation, collective bargaining and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss Purchase of Land.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:23 p.m. 
  

	10.

Reconvene 

in Open Session 
	Mr. Moralez motioned to reconvene in open session.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:32 p.m.
President Saénz informed parents of the decision on the student appeal and indicated they would receive a written response in 10 days.  No other action was taken in closed session.



	Adjourned 
	Mr. Gonnell made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 8:34 p.m.                        
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